WRENINGHAM

MARDLE.





No: 143

JUNE/JULY 2005

From The Chairman,

The level of activities at the village hall planned for June/July seems to be low. Maybe everybody has taken on board the suggestion that we are in for a hot summer and they are thinking of garden parties and b-b-q's at home instead. Certainly, if the weather continues as it is at the time of going to press we are in for a dry hot time!

Lets hope that the summer is a time to recharge the batteries ready for the Art Exhibition on 14th to 16th October and, - dare I suggest it? A Christmas pantomime at the end of November.

Christine Minns (01508 488123)

Flower Club - Thursday 30th June and 28th July at 1.30 pm. Visitors welcome - for details contact Sue Sayers on 489654

SOCIAL CLUB

Following the Annual meeting the officers were elected as follows:

Chairman - Kevin Feek

Secretary - Maxine Wadlow

Treasurer - Gary Mutten

Friday 17th June - Cribbage Night. (See details below).

Reminder Club nights are Thursday & Friday from 8 pm. (unless otherwise advertised)

Membership - Adults £1.00/Juniors 50p.

New members welcome.

Call in for a drink on a club night and pick up a form and get a couple of members to sponsor you.

CRIBBAGE NIGHT - Friday 17th June
7.45pm - Register 8.00pm - Start
ALL WELCOME

Come along with a partner or by yourself Pairs can be picked on the night

Entry Fee: Adults £3.00
Under 18's £1.50
Prize for the winning pair.

Not sure how to play?
Then come down to the practice night on
Thursday 9th June from 8.30 pm

If possible please bring a crib board and a pack of cards on the night

Wreningham Parish Council

Following the Annual Meeting on 24th March the elected officers are:

Chairman - Sheldon Durant 01508 489544 Vice-Chairman - Julie Miles 01508 489558

Portfolios are as follows:

Playing field - Sheldon Durant - 489544
Environment - Donald Whiterod - 489511
Planning - Julie Miles - 489558
Highways - Anne Riches - 489547
School Rep. - Les Pegg - 489251
Village Hall Rep. - Trevor Wadlow - 489228

South Norfolk Council are encouraging parish councils to introduce their own composting system. They believe this service to be the final part of the jigsaw, which will see all residents served by an appropriate affordable and environmentally sound service. The parish council is keen to know if there is any need for such a system in Wreningham. If you would like to see this type of system in place, please contact the clerk.

It is that time of year when the village looks beautiful, the greenery is rife! It also means that in particular the hedges are growing up and blocking the road visibility in places. Could we, please ask all residents who have hedges near the highway, that they trim them back to allow road users maximum visibility.

The next parish meeting will be on 19th July 2005 at 7.30 pm in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall.

Clerk - Mrs Chrissie Baldwin 01508 489228 Address: Woodlace Cottage, Mill Lane, Wreningham. NR16 1AN email address: Wreningham.pc@tiscali.co.uk

Ashwren Players

We will be holding our Annual General Meeting in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall on Monday 6th June 2005 at 7.30 pm

The group is hoping to stage a pantomime in late November so if you would like to be involved in any capacity please come along.

In addition we are hoping to run several events during the coming months to raise funds to renew and update the lighting and sound systems in the hall, for the benefit of all users and hirers. We are hoping for the support and encouragement of all the villagers in our effort to both raise the necessary funds and for the events themselves. We will be applying for grants from the appropriate bodies to help with the costs and plan to complete this venture as soon as possible.

The events will be publicised in the Mardle and by posters. (The first is detailed below)

Ann Carpenter (Chairman of Ashwren Players)

An All Ages Village Disco Saturday 16th July at 7 pm

There will be a mix of music from the 60's, 70's, 80's and modern tunes plus the children's favourites

In aid of improvements to the village hall light and sound equipment

Admission: Adults £4.00 plus a plate for a shared buffet Juniors £2.00